COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS

COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS


Sherwood Forest Lake District

Prudential Committee Meeting

Date Saturday, December 13, 2014
Time: 10:00 AM
Location: Becket Town Hall

557 Main Street, Becket, MA 01223

DRAFT MEETING MINUTES 
Committee Members present: Howard G. Lerner (Chair), Stuart R. Eldred (Vice Chair), Vernice D. Cowell, Elise L. Fitzsimmons, Nancy J. Fishell, and, (Alternate) and Clerk/Treasurer Robert T. Ronzio. 

Committee Members absent: William F. Maier, Dennis B. Guerri and Stanley C. Taylor.
Public Present: Mike McEnerney, David Bonney, Julia Grace.
Location: Becket Town Hall, 557 Main Street, Becket, MA 01223

Introduction - Mr. Lerner opened the meeting with a call to order at 10:16 AM and announced that parliamentary procedural rules previously adopted will regulate and conduct of the meeting in accordance with the provisions of the Open Meeting Law (OML), other pertinent Massachusetts general laws, the by-laws of the district and local customs and traditions. Mr. Lerner asked if anyone would like to have the entire rules and regulations read aloud. Hearing no response, he dispensed with the remainder of the reading, noting that[image: image1.png]


 everyone present acknowledged that they were familiar with the procedural provisions of the OML. Mr. Lerner asked if anyone present planned to record the meeting. Mr. Lerner stated that he was aware that Heather Hunt will recorded the meeting for Mr. Ronzio’s brother. Mr. Lerner noted that there were agendas on the table for all present. He again stated that the aforementioned guidelines are being followed to insure that the district complied with the General Laws of the Commonwealth. 

Mr. Ronzio stated that agendas for the meeting are on the table. He distributed copies to those in attendance.
1. Prudential Committee Members Comments and Announcements - None.   

2. Approval of Meeting Minutes from Previous Meetings – Mr. Lerner announced that the committee would take some time to catch up on and approve some past meeting minutes. 
a. Minutes of August 27th - Committee members read and reviewed the minutes. Ms. Fitzsimmons made a motion to approve the minutes as presented; Ms. Cowell seconded, Unanimous Approval.
b. Minutes of September 13th - Committee members read and reviewed noting some small grammatical errors and recommend corrections. Ms. Cowell made a motion to approve the meeting minutes as amended; Mr. Eldred seconded, Unanimous Approval.
c. Minutes of October 11th - Committee members read and reviewed the minutes. Ms. Fitzsimmons made a motion to approve the minutes as presented; Ms. Cowell seconded, Unanimous Approval.
d. Minutes of November 8th - Mr. Lerner stated the November meeting minutes will be tabled until the next meeting.
3.  Dam Management –
a. Big and Little Robin Dam and Dike - Erosion Control Barrier Removal - Mr. Lerner stated that the committee had previously discussed adding item to the spring mowing contract.

     b. Little Robin Spillway Height (Flashboard) & Low Level Outlet Modifications- Mr. Ronzio stated that he has recently spoken with Craig Tighe of Tighe Construction Inc. and that Craig stated that he would take care of this in the spring once the dam was snow and mud free.

     c. Lancelot Lake Survey Reports- Inlet Emergency Spillway & Outlet- Mr. Ronzio noted that he has just received the latest update and survey. He explained that he spoke with Ms. Goodman who informed him that she had been contacted regarding the outlet easement and the homeowners had agreed to sign and return the document He noted that Ms. Goodman was still awaiting a call regarding the inlet easement. Mr. Ronzio also reported that the district is still in negotiations with the town regarding the properties on Sir Galahad Drive. Committee members briefly discussed the ramification of the Maid Marian Emergency Spillway Outlet Easement with David Bonney, Chair of the SFRMD. Mr. Lerner stated that the Lake District would be willing to share the topographical survey report with the Road District’s Engineer if needed to make sure all work is done so as not to alter the characteristics and design of the Emergency Spillway. 

     d. Lancelot Lake Topographic Survey & Wetland Delineation - Mr. Ronzio stated that this has been completed by Hill Engineers, Architects and Planners survey team.

     e.  Lancelot Dam Toe Area Land Acquisition & Easement Status - Mr. Ronzio stated that Hill Engineers, Architects and Planners survey team has completed this survey.

     f. USDA Loan Repayment Schedule- Mr. Ronzio updated the committee regarding the terms of the loan repayment. He stated the payment is just under $37,000 a year, and the loan will continue for 39 years. Mr. Ronzio reminded members that they had previously decided to make payments yearly as opposed to monthly.

4. Lake Management - 

     a. Lancelot Beach Area - Maid Marion Lane Erosion Issue - Mr. Ronzio states that he has talked to Mr. Beaudoin the Road District’s vice chair regarding the need to do something in the vicinity of the Lancelot Beach because the shoulder of the road had collapsed into the lake. Mr. Ronzio stated that Mr. Beaudoin had agreed to contact the town about putting up “jersey type” barriers to prevent vehicles from going into the lake and potentially causing an environmental disaster. He stated that as of this date nothing had been done. Mr. Lerner appraised Mr. Bonney regarding this matter.
b. Aquatic Control Program - (Sherwood Greens) - Mr. Ronzio noted that the Sherwood Greens Road Improvement & Maintenance District (SGRIMD) currently uses the same company Aquatic Controls Technology. He stated that he had attended the SGRIMD last meeting and learned that the SFRIMD was faced with many similar issues regarding the treatment and control of invasive wetland aquatic species.
c. Beaver Solutions - Flexible Pond Leveler Inspections - Mr. Ronzio stated that he had received correspondence from Mike Cahahan regarding the ongoing inspection and maintenance of these devices. He reported that Beaver Solutions found everything in good working order. 
     d.  Mechanical Weed Cutter-
         i. Repair Status - Mr. Lerner stated that the weed cutter is in the repair process. Mr. Ronzio noted that the district received the first bill and it was listed on the warrant.

        ii. Equipment Storage - Committee members briefly discussed. Mr. Ronzio explained that he has researched the matter with several local vendors in the area regarding availability and cost. The committee agreed that nothing should be done until the weed cutter arrived.
       iii. Licensure & Insurance - Mr. Eldred updated the committee members regarding the licensures of the weed cutter trailer as commercial rather than as personal property. The committee also discussed the insurance liability coverage and what needed to now happen. Mr. Lerner stated that he would speak with the district Insurance Agent. Committee members stated they were pleased with the progress being made. 

5. Beach and Boat Management -
     a.  Beach Mowing, Grooming and Sand Rejuvenation (Spring 2015) - Mr. Lerner noted this is scheduled for spring.

     b.  Beach Access - Fencing and Gating - Mr. Ronzio stated that the vendor American Fence hasn’t finished installing the locking mechanism on the Little Robin swing gate located near the dry fire hydrant but was assure it would be finished soon. 

     c.  Beach Name Sign Posts - Nothing new to report. 

     d.  North Beach - Fire Pit & Abandoned Boat Hazard/Removal- Mr. Lerner stated that he has been trying to get in touch with of the Becket Chief of Police to discuss this matter.

6. Website Postings - Mr. Lerner reported that all appeared to be going very well. Committee members agreed they need to post something on the website stating that snowmobiles, four-wheelers, etc. are banned from the dam. Ms. Cowell informs the committee members that she would like to speak with Ms. Ferriss regarding adding her name as a user on the Go-Daddy supported site. Committee members agree that there needs to be two people allowed to post to the website. 

7. Any other business to come before the Committee -
a. Contract Specifications, Legal Review & Billing Status - Mr. Lerner reiterated the requirements set forth in Chapter 30B regarding procurement contracts. Mr. Ronzio reviewed the monetary categories under the statute and how "Best Practices" can be used for purchases under $10,000 dollars. Mr. Lerner noted that the district needs to make sure it always get everything in writing, thus leaving nothing to misinterpretation. Committee members agreed.  

b. Fireside Lane/Wheeler Property Status/Fee Interest - Mr. Lerner stated that this issue is now in the hands of the attorneys and he will update the committee at the next meeting if there is something to report. 
c. Dry Hydrant Status – Nothing new was reported. The town is scheduled to do the work sometime in the spring. 
8. Property Acquisitions & Donations (Busch Map 215 Lot 88) - Mr. Ronzio stated that the original paperwork was now signed correctly and it would be recorded at the Registry of Deeds with in the week.

9. Public Input – Mr. Bonney reminded the committee about the obligation and responsibility of contractor’s regarding road damage and repair. Mr. Lerner replied that everyone was well aware of the contractor’s obligatory responsibility.  Mr. Lerner then reminded Mr. Bonney about the problems the Lake district encountered regarding the culvert damage that was done on Alan A Dale Drive by RC&D Inc. Mr. Lerner stated that the Road District never contacted the Lake District about the problem. He claimed that if this had been done R C& D Inc. who had the experience and equipment on site would have made repairs immediately at a very reasonable price. Moreover, when the Road district submitted the bills the charges were not only inflated but also incorrect. It took the Road District approximately one year to send the correct invoices to the Lake District and in the end one invoice, which appeared to be correct had listed the wrong date for the work. Mr. Bonney responded by stating that the Road District’s clerk  & treasurer mishandled the matter. Committee members briefly discussed, and agreed that going forward it would be very important to keep everyone informed and up to date regarding issues of this nature. Mr. Bonney agreed. 
Mr. Ronzio explained that the committee will need to discuss this matter in greater depth, knowing the scope of the work that is scheduled for Lancelot Lake dam and road issues including the temporary closure of a portion of Sir Galahad Drive that could happen once the engineering plan was completed and approved. 

10. Review Correspondence - Mr. Ronzio presented correspondence received during the month. 
11.Warrant #7 FY 2015 – Mr. Lerner reviewed the warrant with the committee. Mr. Eldred made a motion to approve the warrant as presented, Ms. Fitzsimmons seconded, Unanimously approval. Committee members present signed the warrant. 

Mr. Lerner next briefly discussed the new bylaws that were approved by the Sherwood Forest Neighbor Association (SFNA) a few years ago. He informed everyone present that once the Lake District was created, the SFNA's responsibilities regarding any management oversight of the properties deeded to the SFNA by the developer were substantially decreased but their financial obligations to the town were not. Mr. Lerner stated that Mr. Wallenberg the SFNA president contacted him regarding this and stated that the SFNA was seriously considering turning over these assets to the Lake District.  Mr. Lerner stated that the committee needed to discuss this at the next meeting because it might have a financial impact on the district. Mr. Ronzio reminded all present that the SFNA is a private organization and is not bound by the OML. Mr. Lerner stated that the SFNA has a meeting scheduled for mid January and there is potential for substantial changes if they decide to move forward.
Mr. Ronzio presented a monthly budget spreadsheet showing expenditures and remaining balances by category. 

Committee members again discussed the repayment schedule for the $700,000 USDA loan and how funds should be set aside monthly even though the payment will be made annually.
12. Adjournment - Mr. Eldred made a motion to adjourn, Ms. Fitzsimmons seconded; Meeting adjourned at 12:16 PM.

Schedule: The next meeting will be held on January 10, 2015 at 10:00 AM.

Respectfully submitted,

SIGNED: _________________________________

Robert T. Ronzio

Clerk & Treasurer

Sherwood Forest Lake District 
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